To whom it may concern,

| am writing to express my strong opposition to any legislation that would roll back Oregon’s
successful mail-in voting system. For over two decades, our state has been a national model
for secure, accessible, and efficient elections. Mail-in voting has increased voter participation,
reduced barriers for working families, seniors, and rural communities, and maintained election
integrity with proven safeguards.

At a time when many states are expanding voting access, dismantling Oregon’s system would
be a step backward —disenfranchising voters and creating unnecessary obstacles. | urge you
to reject any efforts to restrict this vital democratic process and instead focus on strengthening
and protecting our existing system.

Thank you for your attention to this critical issue. | look forward to your response.

Sincerely,
Dominic Thomas



